
MASS TIMES 

 
Reconciliation (Confession)  

Saturday after 9.15am Mass at Holy Trinity 
and 5.30pm at St John XXIII 

 
PARISH TEAM  

 

FR KYM SPURLING  

(PARISH PRIEST) 
 

SINDI KINLOCH 

(PARISH ASSISTANT) 
 

PAULINE LAI  

(FINANCE OFFICER) 
 

PARISH ADMIN OFFICE 
 

50 RESERVOIR RD,  

HOPE VALLEY 5090 

PH: 8264 7590  
 

EMAIL:  

office@paramodcath.com.au 

bulletin@paramodcath.com.au 
 

OFFICE HOURS:  

TUESDAY-THURSDAY: 9AM-2PM 

FRIDAY: 9AM-12.30PM 
 

HOLY TRINITY CHURCH 

171 KESTERS ROAD,  

PARA HILLS 5096 
 

ST JOHN XXIII CHURCH 

50 RESERVOIR RD,  

HOPE VALLEY 5090 
 

BAPTISMS  

BOOKINGS TO BE MADE 

THROUGH THE PARISH OFFICE. 
 

MARRIAGES  

BY APPOINTMENT ONLY 
 

REGIONAL CATHOLIC 

SCHOOLS 
 

ST FRANCIS XAVIER’S  

(PRIMARY) 

CARIGNANE ST,  

WYNN VALE 5127 

PH: 8251 9500 
 

GLEESON COLLEGE  

(SECONDARY)  

40-60 SURREY FARM DRIVE,  

GOLDEN GROVE 5125 

PH: 8282 6600 
 

PARISH CHILD  

PROTECTION OFFICERS 
 

THERESE MEYERS:  

0421 533 761 
 

ANGELA ZAKARIAS:  

0401 205 636 

Para Hills Modbury 

Catholic Parish 

 

Bulletin Vol 22 
Issue 21 

We acknowledge the Kaurna people as the custodians of this region.  
Let us share and learn together for reconciliation and justice. 

15th June 2025 
The Most Holy Trinity, Year C – White 

OUR PARISH WEBSITE: http://paramodcath.com.au 

ARCHDIOCESE WEBSITE: www.adelaide.catholic.org.au 

 

Feast of Holy Trinity 
 

We are delighted that we will be celebrating Confirmation and  
First Holy Communion for the second time in the parish this year  

on Sunday 15 June 2025, which is also the Feast of the Holy Trinity. 
 

Following 10am Mass, you are invited to share in some light refreshments  
in the hall to celebrate with our newly fully initiated members of our  

parish community, on one of our parish feast days.  
 

Please bring a plate to share. 

Living the Gospel – Trinity 
 

Every time we make the sign of the cross we reaffirm our belief in a God who 

is Father, Son and Holy Spirit. Although some people have difficulties with the 

gender-specific language of ‘Father’ and ‘Son’ and look for other ways to 

express this reality, all Christian people profess a belief in the one God who is 

experienced in three distinct ways. We are baptised ‘in the name of the 

Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit’ and we remind ourselves of this 

reality when we pray and when we bless ourselves or others. 

  “I AM THE BREAD OF LIFE” 
 

  As we near the halfway mark of the  
  Jubilee Year of Pilgrims of Hope,  

  the Liturgy Committee warmly invites you to  
  “Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament”. 

  Please come and join us for prayer,  
  Scripture readings, deeply meaningful hymns,  

  quiet reflection moments and music.   
  This session will be held in the warmth of the: 

  Meeting Room at St John XXIII on  
  Tuesday 24th June at 7pm 



RESPONSORIAL PSALM:  
O Lord our God, how wonderful your name in all the earth! 

Readings for Sunday 22nd June 2025 

Body & Blood of Christ, Year C 
 

1st Reading Gen 14:18 - 20 

2nd Reading 1 Cor 11:23 -26 

Gospel Jn   9:11 - 17 

Saints & Feast Days  
 

 19th June St Romuald  
 21st June St Aloysius Gonzaga 

Our Community’s Prayer Petitions  
 

BULLETIN PRAYER LIST: Please note that names can only be added to 
this list by immediate family, or the ill person themselves 

 (for reasons of privacy). 
 

Please Remember in your Prayers 
 

Those who are sick: 
 

Ann Marie Kilvington, Joan Walmsley, Anne Hughes, 
Helen Zmarek, Riley See, Jayden Lee, Maureen Frost, 

Kelly Jordan, Catherine Kerslake, Phyllis Truman, 
Teresa McBride, Margaret Dunn, Clarence Rodericks, 

Sue Rodericks, Theresa Camilleri, Corrie Bowman, 
Martha Fernandes, Carmel Adams, Vesna Zagar,  

Kim Pope, Bruce Tilley, Anne Valentine, Ken Randell,  
Mary Rose Probst, Emelia Pudelek, Maria Trotta,  

Lil Buckley, Pat Collins, Margaret Pitt,  
Anne Van Der Arend, Darcy Ridley, Maria Hand,  

Emma Gammon, David North, Elijah Neri,  
Antoinette Pascale, Reta Lockyer, John MacGrath, 

Betty Roper, Imperia De Ionno, Julie Reimann,  
Gerry Canavan, Kay Kennedy,  

Rita Robinson, Yvonne Summers 
 

Recently Deceased: 
 

John Slagter, Michael Pierce, Walter Ian Robertson, 
Norm Pfeiffer, Fabian Simmons, Lynette Penwill 

 

Deceased Anniversary: 
 

Rosy Scharia Vithayathil 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL  
HQ: 1300 729 202 from 9.00am — 1.00pm 

or www.vinnies.org.au  

HAPPY BIRTHDAY  

JUNE BABIES 
 

 16th June Jolanta Ball 

  Eddy Valle 

 20th June Angela Le Lacheur 

St Vincent de Paul  
Modbury Conference 

 

Another week of three calls for assistance with  
food, winter clothes and bill assistance.  

The pressure on domestic budgets is the  
combination of rent, power, medical and food.  

 

Many thanks for all the contributors to the  
Winter Appeal – total to be advised shortly.  

Receipts are in the box on the Notice Board.  
Holy Trinity receipts will be separated  

and sent on for pick up at the 10am Mass. 
 

St Francis Xavier’s at Wynn Vale have commenced 
their Winter Appeal food collection that we’ll get  

towards the end of term. 
 

Our immediate needs in the pantry are  
 

Rice, Tinned Corn, Peanut Butter and Tinned Meat.  
 

It will greatly help if any or all of these items could be 
placed in the Vinnies’ collection basket. 

Sevenhill Jubilee Pilgrimage  
 

Young people aged 18 to 35 are invited to join  
Catholic Office for Youth & Young Adults (COYYA)  
on a pilgrimage to Sevenhill on Saturday June 28  

for the Jubilee Year. 
$20 per person, including bus travel and lunch. 

Bookings are essential. 
 

For more information  
scan the QR Code  
or visit our website: 

 

www.cathyouthadelaide.org.au/upcoming-events 
 

Bookings close on Monday June 23. 

RCIA  
Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 

 

There will be an information/enquiry evening on 
Thursday 24th July at 7pm 

in the Foyer of St David’s Church. 
 

If you or someone you know, is interested in the 
Catholic faith, has questions about Catholicism 

or just wants to deepen their understanding of the 
Catholic Church, then come along to the information 

evening and make new friends too. 

Community Life and Worship Team workshops 
Volunteer Recruitment and Retention 

 

A free workshop presented by the  
Pastoral Services Team on Tuesday June 17th  

from 7-9pm in the Cathedral Hall.  
Suitable for PPC members, parish priests,  

parish staff, and program coordinators in parishes.  
A practical workshop that explores best practices  

for recruiting and retaining volunteers  
within the life of the parish. 

 

Join us online or in person, bookings essential. 
https://www.trybooking.com/DBQMM 

 

For enquiries contact Community Life & Worship on 
8210 8130 or worship@adelaide.catholic.org.au 

Life FM: Greece Trip:  
In the Footsteps of Paul the Apostle 

 

An exciting once-in-a-lifetime trip happening in 
October this year. Spots are filling but there is still 

space available and we'd love to fully book the tour.  
 

If you are interested in learning more,  
please phone Jacquie from Collette  
on 0431 215 900 for more details.  

http://www.cathyouthadelaide.org.au/upcoming-events
https://www.trybooking.com/DBQMM
mailto:worship@adelaide.catholic.org.au


 
 
 
 

Please Note: 
There will be Liturgy of the Word  

with Holy Communion instead of Mass on  
Tuesday 17th June,  

9.15am at St John XXIII Church 
& 

Wednesday 18th June, 
7pm at Holy Trinity 

GOSPEL ACCLAMATION: Alleluia, alleluia!  Glory be to the Father, and the Son,  
and to the Holy Spirit: to God who is, who was, and who is to come.  Alleluia! 

Pilgrimage & Mass  
with Archbishop O’Regan in Sevenhill  

 

Archbishop O’Regan will be making a pilgrimage  
to the Jubilee Pilgrimage Site of  

St Aloysius Church in Sevenhill on  
Saturday June 28,  

where he will celebrate Mass at 12.30pm.  
 

If you wish to attend this Mass, please register at the 
following link: https://www.trybooking.com/DASOD  

 

Reconciliation will be offered from 11am,  
and tea and coffee will follow the Mass.  

All are welcome! 

You’re invited to a Retreat:  
Nothing Can Separate Us  

From The Love of God 
 

Saturday 21st June 9:15am - 3:30pm  
At Our Lady of the Sacred Heart Church  

420 Seaview Road Henley Beach 
Speaker: Fr Mark Sexton 

The day will Include 
Mass 9:15am 

Talks given by Fr Mark Sexton 
Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament, Reflection, 

Reconciliation, Prayer Ministry, Benediction. 
 

Please bring your own lunch tea/coffee provided. 
Enquiries and bookings phone Pauline 0403002240  

by 19th June. Cost by Cash Donation. 
All Welcome  

Year of Prayer - June 
 

Our June focus is on the  
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament.  

Those celebrating Mass at St John XXIII on Saturday 
evenings are encouraged to spend up to thirty minutes 

after Mass in the Chapel of the Blessed Sacrament,  
for private prayer and adoration.  

Similarly, we are encouraged to come to  
Holy Trinity Church at 8:45am on Fridays for 

Benediction before Mass at 9:15am 
 

Liturgy Committee 

Archbishop O’Regan’s Pastoral Letter on the 
Occasion of the Convocation of the 2026 

Archdiocesan Synod 
 

"As the Father Sent Me, So I Am Sending You" 
 

All are invited to read and reflect on Archbishop 
O'Regan's pastoral letter marking the convocation of 

the 2026 Archdiocesan Synod.  
The Synod is an important occasion in the life of the 
Archdiocese and will help to shape the future of the 

diocese for years to come. 
The letter is available in English, Italian, Spanish, 

Korean and Vietnamese (additional translations may 
be included later) https://adelaide.catholic.org.au/our-

people/archbishop-patrick-o-regan-dd/message.  
 

More information about the Archdiocesan Synod is 
available on: togetherontheway.au 

Diocesan Synod formation session: 
What is a Diocesan Synod? 

 

Tuesday June 24, 7pm, online gathering 
The Archdiocese of Adelaide is preparing  

for a Synod in 2026.  
Each month you are invited to participate in an  
online formation session with other people from  

across the Archdiocese. Each session will explore a 
different aspect or theme of the Synod.  

The June session will include details about the 
Diocesan Synod, what makes a Synod different from a 

Diocesan Assembly, foundations in synodality,  
and synod membership.  

 

Register at: https://www.trybooking.com/DBUKH 
or contact Peter Bierer for more information 

pbierer@adelaide.catholic.org.au  

Eastern Rite Church Pilgrimage for the  
Jubilee Year 2025 

 

Join us on pilgrimage - a journey of faith, discovery, 
and deeper connection within the Catholic Church 

through the experience of celebrating Mass 
 with our Eastern Rite brothers and sisters. 

 

On Sunday June 15th at 6.30pm  
we will be experiencing the first of our  

Eastern Rite Liturgies - the Lebanese Maronite Mass  
at St Maroun’s Church - 392 Goodwood Road, 

Westbourne Park. 
 

On Friday the 20th June at 9.30am  
we will be experiencing the second of our  

Eastern Rite Liturgies - the Ukrainian Rite Mass  
at St Olga Church - 92A Woodville Rd, Woodville. 

 

On Sunday June 22nd at 11.00am  
we will be experiencing the third of our  

Eastern Rite Liturgies - the Melkite Mass at  
St Anthony’s Church – 836 South Road, Edwardstown. 

 

For more details, contact the  
Justice, Healing, and Inclusion Team at  

 

E:jhi@adelaide.catholic.org.au 
 

Ph:(08) 8210 8140 or 0439 810 250.  
(please contact us if you are planning to attend) 

We look forward to seeing you and together 
experiencing the beauty of the Eastern Rite 

a pilgrimage of faith, hope, and unity. 

https://www.trybooking.com/DASOD
https://adelaide.catholic.org.au/our-people/archbishop-patrick-o-regan-dd/message
https://adelaide.catholic.org.au/our-people/archbishop-patrick-o-regan-dd/message
https://togetherontheway.au
https://www.trybooking.com/DBUKH
mailto:pbierer@adelaide.catholic.org.au
mailto:jhi@adelaide.catholic.org.au


 

THE SOUTHERN CROSS 
 

The latest edition of The Southern Cross  

 is available from both Mass Centres  

for just $2 or online at www.thesoutherncross.org.au 

BULLETIN DEADLINE: TUESDAY 3PM          Email Address for Bulletin Notices: bulletin@paramodcath.com.au 

 Thu 19th June Multicultural Melodies 10am - 12noon St John XXIII 

 Fri 20th June Craft Group 9am - 11.45am St John XXIII 

DEVELOPMENT FUND 2025 
 

Congratulations to this weeks winner 
 

No 90, Barbara Sorrell 
Drawn by Sindi Kinloch 

 

To join, or for more information please contact:  
Barbara Mathews 8258 8806 

Visit of Relic of Blessed Carlo Acutis 
 

From June 20-22 a first-class relic of  
Blessed Carlo Acutis will be present at  

St Augustine’s, 23 Commercial Road, Salisbury, 
in the Family Centre.  

 

Blessed Carlo can be considered the first millennial 
saint and will be canonised at a later date,  

by our new Pope Leo XIV.  
 

There will be Mass at 9.30am on Friday June 20, 
followed by adoration, confession on request.  

The relic and exhibition will be on display in the 
Family Centre until 5.30pm each day. Mass will also 

be celebrated at 9.30am on Saturday June 21, 
followed by adoration, confession on request;  

Sunday June 22, 9am Mass, will be followed by the 
opportunity to view the exhibition  

and venerate the relic until 5.30pm.  
This is part of a Vatican International Exhibition of 

Eucharistic Miracles which Blessed Carlo put 
together between the ages of 11 and 15.  

For planning purposes, if groups or individuals are 
intending to visit, please contact the Salisbury parish 

P: 8258 2314, E: enquire@salcath.org.au 

St Vincent de Paul Society  
Payneham Conference – Movie Fundraiser 

 

Join the St Vincent de Paul Society Payneham 
Conference for a movie fundraiser featuring  
Penguin Lessons, starring Steve Coogan.  

Set in 1976 Argentina, the film tells the  
heartwarming story of a British teacher who  

rescues an orphaned penguin.  
The event will take place on Sunday July 6 at  

The Regal Theatre, Kensington Park, 
doors open at 3pm; movie starting at 4pm.  

Purchase tickets online at  
https://www.trybooking.com/DAKQE  

or contact Grace 0402 181 694, John 0433 465 056 or 
Silvana 0417 872 513 for cash purchases.   

Morning with Catholic Mission 
 

Catholic Mission, the Pope’s international mission 

agency in Australia, is currently promoting  

the work done with the Diocese of Mpika  

in Zambia, to improve the health outcomes for 

expectant mothers and newborn children  

and is inviting you to join us for morning tea.  

Associate director of programs, Lawrence Gigliotti, will 

talk about the health challenges faced in the diocese 

where there are less than three doctors available  

per 10,000 people compared to almost 40 in Australia.  

At Chalabesa Mission Hospital and Chilonga Mission 

General Hospital, women from rural communities in the 

diocese often make long and dangerous journeys to 

give birth in underequipped and overcrowded facilities. 
 

For more information about this project,  

visit https://www.catholicmission.org.au/mothers 
 

Date: Wednesday, June 18, 2025 

Time: 9:30 am for a 10:00 am start.  

Concluding at 11:30 am with morning tea   

Venue: St Francis Xavier Cathedral Hall.  

39 Wakefield St, Adelaide. 
 

RSVP: As soon as possible to prepare catering.  

If you would like to reserve your seat for this event, 

please RSVP by email to Nicolas Duran at 

nduran@catholicmission.org.au  

or by phone 0410 855 152 or 1800 257 296.  

http://www.thesoutherncross.org.au
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing/1378108
https://www.catholicmission.org.au/mothers
mailto:nduran@catholicmission.org.au

